
 

Designated Safeguarding Leads - Mrs K Ashton (Headteacher), Mr D Benson (Deputy Headteacher),  
Mrs R Knowles (SENCO & Early Years Foundation Leader), Safeguarding Governor - Mr T Carter (Chair of Governors - 

tcarter@hendal.wakefield.sch.uk) If you have any concerns regarding the welfare of children you can contact Social Care Direct on 0345 850 3503 

Newsletter Hendal Primary School  
Tel: 01924 259465 

www.hendalprimary.org.uk 

Wednesday 6th June 2018 
 32 Issue 

Class Assembly 9.15-9.35 am 
Thursday 14th Jun Miss Ward 6B 

Mentions Assembly 2.55 pm 

Friday 8th June Classes 1A and 1B 

Friday 15th June Classes 2A and 2B 

Friday 22nd June Classes 3A and 3B 

Class             Class Attendance 

Panthers 88.1% 

Penguins 93.2%  

Dolphins 90.0% 

Koalas 85.2%  

Zebras 84.7% 

Elephants 93.1% 

Giraffes 90.7% 

Toucans 96.7% 

Puffins 99.2% 

Tigers 95.0% 

Pandas 96.7% 

(w/e 25/5/18)    92.2% Target = 96% or above 

Class              Star of the Week 

Panthers Cody Williamson 

Penguins Milly Walker 

Dolphins Cjay Peters 

Koalas Emily Telford 

Zebras Macey Rhodes 

Giraffes Jack Broadhead-Turner 

Toucans Paige Calcutt 

Puffins Ihtisham Arshad 

Tigers Arron Crook 

Pandas Aleksander Jablonski 

Class              Star of the Week 

Panthers Lucy Ellam 

Penguins Isabelle Heatherglen 

Dolphins Tori Roberts 

Koalas Amelia Archdale 

Zebras Ruby Malloch 

Elephants Daniyal Mahmood 

Giraffes Lena Marchewka 

Toucans Jaydan Hough 

Puffins Gibril Kebbeh 

Tigers Layla Patel 

Pandas Kobi Wade 

Welcome Back 

Hope you have had a lovely half term 
break and enjoyed the beautiful weather. 

Summer Fair – Friday 6th July 
We need your support  

once again! 
 

This year’s Summer Fair will be held 
on Friday 6th July at  3.00 pm in the 

school halls. 
 

We need donations of unwanted gifts, 
bottles of wine (full or empty), 
chocolate, new or nearly new 

items/teddy bears and books for our 
Tombola, Chocolate Surprise, Wine or 

Water, Teddy Tombola and Nearly 
New Stalls.  Please have a sort out and 
send into School anything you can for 

the stalls.   

FOUNDATION 
STAGE  

GARDEN PARTY 
 

 

Well done to our 
Foundation Stage 
Garden Party, we 
raised a fantastic 

£570. 
 

Thank you for your 
support. 

ASSEMBLY CANCELLATION 
 

Unfortunately the Class 4 
Assembly on 21st June 

2018 has been cancelled. 

UNIFORM UPDATE 

After consultation with children, parents and 
Governors we have made the decision to keep the 
uniform as it is currently:- 
 

Plain navy jumper/cardigan 
Grey trousers/skirts/pinafores 

White shirt 
School tie 

 
We ask for your support in making sure 
children come to school looking smart in 
the correct uniform and a school tie 
must be worn at all times. 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

 

This half-term we are offering the 
following sports clubs:- 

 

Tuesdays - Football (Years 3 to 5) 
Wednesdays - Multi-skills (Years 1 & 2) 
Thursdays - Gymnastics (Years 3 to 5) 

 

Watch out for the letter in your child’s 
bag!  The clubs start next week and 

run for 6 weeks. 

Wakefield Thornes  
Free Parkrun 

 

The parkrun takes place every 
Saturday at 9.00 am. The event 
is free of charge and takes place 
in Thornes Park, Horbury Road,  

Wakefield, WF2 8TY. 
Go along and enjoy the fun, 

families welcome. 
All you need to do is register at 
www.parkrun.org.uk/wakefieldthornes 

IT’S A BOY 
 
Congratulations 

to Peyton Atkinson in  UF2 
on the birth of her new 
baby brother Oliver Joseph 
who was born on Thursday 
24th May 2018 weighing 
5lb 9oz. 


